From: Haley, Nikki

Sent: Wednesday, April 30, 2014 5:33 PM
To: Haltiwanger, Katherine

Cc: Stirling, Bryan

Subject: Re: Thanks!

It was a pleasure meeting and spending time with Rodney. Please deliver his picture and let me attach a personal note
for the delivery. We are all better for having worked with him.

Sent from my iPad

> On Apr 30, 2014, at 4:23 PM, "Haltiwanger, Katherine" <KatherineHaltiwanger@gov.sc.gov> wrote:

>

> See below regarding the employee from Corrections at the Cabinet appreciation lunch. Rodney is the one suffering
from esophageal cancer. Attached is his picture.

>

>

> From: Bryan Stirling (C055056) [mailto:Stirling.Bryan@doc.sc.gov]

> Sent: Wednesday, April 30, 2014 4:11 PM

> To: Haltiwanger, Katherine

> Subject: Fwd: Thanks!

>

> Very sad, please see below.

>

>

> Begin forwarded message:

> From: "Michael McCall \(McCalDa\)" <McCall.Michael@doc.sc.gov<mailto:McCall.Michael@doc.sc.gov>>

> Date: April 30, 2014 at 3:51:55 PM EDT

> To: "Bryan Stirling" <Stirling.Bryan@doc.sc.gov<mailto:Stirling.Bryan@doc.sc.gov>>

> Cc: "Robert Ward" <Ward.Robert@doc.sc.gov<mailto:Ward.Robert@doc.sc.gov>>

> Subject: Fwd: Thanks!

>

>

> Sent from my iPhone

>

> Begin forwarded message:

> From: "Temperance Bright \(C025583\)" <Bright.Temperance@doc.sc.gov<mailto:Bright. Temperance@doc.sc.gov>>
> Date: April 30, 2014, 3:38:43 PM EDT

> To: "Michael McCall \(McCalDa\)" <McCall.Michael@doc.sc.gov<mailto:McCall.Michael@doc.sc.gov>>

> Subject: Thanks!

> Mr. McCall,

> It is my understanding that you arranged for Officer Rodney Morris to have lunch with Governor Haley on last Friday.
Unfortunately Officer Morris has been hospitalized since the day of the luncheon. Despite the pain and sedation from
the medication, the one thing he often talks about is having had the opportunity to have lunch with Governor Haley
which has truly been a great life experience moment for him and those of us that he shares it with. Officer Morris has
made an impact on everyone at Kirkland that comes in contact with him. As his supervisor, | would like to say thanks to
you for making it possible for Officer Morris to have that experience. I'm sure it is a memory he will always cherish!

>
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